
          Appendix 2
     
From: Charlotte Palmer  
Sent: 26 June 2017 16:10 
To: 'yasemin-sonmez@hotmail.co.uk' <yasemin-sonmez@hotmail.co.uk> 
Subject: Bluewater Fish & Kebabs, 11 Chase Side, LONDON, N14 5BP [SEC=OFFICIAL] 
 

Classification: OFFICIAL 

Dear Ms Sonmez 
 
I write to you as the owner of the above named premises to advise you that until you have 
been granted a premises licence or submitted a valid temporary event notice you must not 
sell any hot food or hot drink after 23:00.   
 
During visits to the premises on 27/05/17, 17/06/17 and 24/06/17 Officers witnessed staff 
selling hot food after 23:00 hours.  Advice has already been given on more than one 
occasion as to what is and isn’t legally permitted to take place at the premises.   
 
Since the Licensing Act 2003 came into force in 2005 premises may only sell hot food or hot 
drink (late night refreshment) between the hours of 23:00 – 05:00 if they have the benefit of 
a premises licence allowing them to do so.  
 
Your premises is currently unlicensed.   
 
Please be aware that, according to the Licensing Act 2003 guidance the ‘supply’ of late night 
refreshment takes place when the hot food or hot drink is given to the customer, not when it 
is paid for. 
 
These sales constitute offences under the Licensing Act 2003 which carries an unlimited 
maximum fine, upon conviction and / or 6 months imprisonment. 
 
Enfield Councils’ Licensing Enforcement Team shall continue to carry out observations of 
your premises and if your premises is seen to be trading illegally again you will be invited in 
for a formal interview under caution and may face prosecution.   
 
Any alleged illegal activity will be taken into account when considering your pending 
application and may jeopardise your chances of having the Premises Licence application 
agreed.   
 
Regards 
 
Charlotte Palmer 
Senior Licensing Enforcement Officer 
Environment & Regeneration 
Enfield Council 
Silver Street 
Enfield 
EN1 3XY 
 
Tel: 0208 379 3965 
Email:  charlotte.palmer@enfield.gov.uk 
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